
C O M M U N I C A T I O N  

INTERNATIONALE VE'REINIGUNG FUR VEGETATIONSKUNDE 

ASSOCIATION INTERNATIONALE DE PHYTOSOGIOLOGIE 

INTERNATIONAL SOCIETY FOR PLANT G E O G R A P H Y  AND ECOLOGY 

During this year's International Symposium on ,,Experimental 
Phytosociology" held at Rinteln (Western Germany), after the 
memory of the deceased president, Dr. W. C. DE LEEUW, had been 
gratefully recalled, 

Professor J. LEBRUN, D.Sc., Brussels, former vice-president, was 
elected as president of the International Society for Plant Geo- 
graphy and Ecology. 

The following were elected as vice-presidents: 
Professor W. BENNINGHOFF, Dept. of Botany, University of Michigan 

Ann Arbor, Michigan. 
Professor V. SOTCHAVA, Institut Botanique, 22 Rue Prof. Popova 2, 

Leningrad. 
Professor SUZUKI-TOKIO, University of Ooita Danoharu, Ooita, 

Japan. 
All the above have accepted the appointment and have promised 

their energetic co-operation. 


